TNC Budget/Finance Committee Meeting – June 22, 2016
Minutes

Members attending: Chairman Harvey Goldberg, Max Flehinger, Eran Heissler, Jon Reich, Bob Shmaeff, Ken Schwartz

Non-members attending: Ramy Lahav and guest Preeth Kannan
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Goldberg at 7:08 P.M. 

On a motion by Flehinger, seconded by Schwarz, the minutes of the May 23, 2016 meeting were approved unanimously.

Financial statements, as of May 31, were reviewed.  A motion to approve was made by Reich, seconded by Heissler and passed unanimously. 

May, 2016 expenditures for submission to DONE were reviewed.  Heissler made a motion to approve the expenditures, Reich seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 

A discussion was held on 2016-2017 initial budget requests based on revenues of $37,000 and expenditures of Operations, $6,935 and Outreach of $2,940 for total expenditures of $9,875 and unallocated expenditures of $27,125 for a total of $37,000.   A motion by Flehinger, seconded by Schwartz, to approve the requests was passed unanimously. 
A spending resolution,” For the fiscal year 2016-17, the TNC authorizes its Treasurer or designee to pay previously budgeted recurring monthly or periodic expenses, in small amounts, defined as those not to exceed $75/day for one item and expense classification category. These expenses include, but not limited to, copies and postage for committees, Board and committee meetings, officers and committee chairperson expenses and etc., and, refreshments for meetings (other than Board meetings) and etc. The recurring expenses are AppleOne, or other temporary staffing agencies for preparation of minutes or other clerical functions not to exceed ("NTE") $375/meeting, Net Atlantic or other such company for mailing list maintenance and distribution NTE $45/month and The Web Corner or other such company for web site hosting and maintenance NTE $150 for each months services and the purchase of food and refreshments for Board meetings from any vendors NTE $150 per meeting,” was passed unanimously on a motion by Reich, seconded by Shmaeff. 

There were no comments on non-agenda items by committee members.
The next meeting is tentatively scheduled for July 20.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:48 P.M.
     Respectfully submitted,
     Max Flehinger, Acting Secretary 

